


STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 29TH JANUARY  AT  8p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT: Chairman A. Harris, R. Carson, I. Moss,  S. Pattle, J. Pritchett, J. Waltham,       J. Westbrook, Clerk S. Harris
	170.a
	TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES
N/A

	170.b
	CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 16th October 2024 were approved and signed having been circulated previously.

	170.c 
	MATTERS ARISING THEREFROM
A second meeting with Highway Engineers was held on 22nd October, who  walked round the village with Parish Councillors to inspect the sites causing regular flooding problems. 
Planning Decisions by Dorset Council
Bluebell Barn, Installation of Solar Array P/FUL/2024/03430, Granted 06/08/2024
Berry Cottage Tree Works, P/TRC/2024/05143 Granted 03/10/2024
Old Forge Cottage, P/HOU/2024/04418 and P/LBC/2024/04419 Granted 17/09/2024.
Old Forge Cottage Tree Works P/TRC/2024/03440 Granted 08/08/2024 and P/TRC/2024/06165 Granted 14/11/2024
Rockhill Farm P/PAAC/2024/05403 Refused 19/11/2024
St. Peter’s Church and Cemetery Tree Works P/TRC/2024/05953 Granted 10/12/2024
 

	170.d
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
J. Waltham re Item 1 Planning

	 
	OPEN FORUM
N/A

	 
	MAIN AGENDA

	1.
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2.
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3.
 
 
 
 
4.
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
5.
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6.
 
 
 
7.
	PLANNING:
Application No: P/PAAC2025/00389
Location: Rockhill Farm, Stourton Caundle, DT10 2JJ
Change of use & conversion of2no. agricultural buildings to 4no. dwelling houses (Use Class C3) & associated building operations.
The same application was supported at the last meeting by the Parish Council but refused to by Dorset Council due to ‘ insufficient information provided for dealing with ‘flooding risks’ on the site caused by surface water drainage. A Flood Risk Assessment has now been undertaken, demonstrating the site will not be at risk of any form of flooding.
All agreed to support the application, Proposed by I. Moss, seconded by j. Westbook.
 
PLAYAREA PROGRESS REPORT
J. Westbrook reported that meetings had taken place to discuss the future of the play area:
Reconfiguration of the space, removing the unsafe ‘BMX track’ and the dividing fence between the two sections of the play area, intended to make a larger football area, replacing the existing goal and adding a second goal. The fence below this area to be replaced.
Replacing the damaged climbing tower.
Adding a larger set of swings in the original football area subject to funds being available.
Next steps are to investigate costs, sources of  funding and fund raising.
GOV.UK E-MAILS AND NEW DOMAIN WITH HUGO FOX
New Direct Debit set up as requested by Hugo Fox and Clerk can now go ahead with setting up new e-mail addresses. Hugo Fox is now charging for the ‘Bronze’ website package which includes the Domain, SSL Certificate and support at £9.99 per month plus VAT.
GRASS CUTTING QUOTES FOR 2025/2026 SEASON
Quotes received from P. Wavish for £280 per cut of all areas, £6,000 per annum plus VAT from Countrywide Grounds Maintenance, and Billits Landscapes for £4,500 per year based on 18 cuts. 
J. Waltham proposed, seconded by J. Westbrook to accept the quote from Mr. Wavish as he has been doing a good job and is also clearing away the cut grass which should, in time, reduce the fertility of the grass, Clerk to send a copy of the contract and Mr. Wavish will provide a copy of his Public Liability Insurance.
CEMETERY AND CHURCHYARD TREESURGERY
Tree surgery has now taken place, and the Parish Council will pay the invoice for the work and the PCC will give the Parish Council half of the cost as agreed at the last meeting. 
CEMETERY WALL
The cost of wall repairs remains a concern especially at a time when there are so many other demands on funding in the village. It was reported earlier in the year (by the Parish Council) to Dorset Council as a dangerous structure and the response was to contact the Parish Council. Ivy has been removed from the walls and the PCC are currently investigating responsibilities.
TO CONSIDER BUDGET AND AGREE PRECEPT FOR 2025/2026
A draft budget was considered, and it was agreed to raise the precept by 3%  (£297.67) to keep up with the unavoidable increases in costs. Proposed I. Moss, seconded J. Waltham.
APPOINT INTERNAL AUDITOR
J. Waltham, seconded by R. Carson, proposed to re-appoint Mrs. Jan Wardell as internal auditor.
 
 
 
 

	170.e
	STATE OF FINANCES AS AT 29TH JANUARY 2025
	CURRENT ACCOUNT
Brought forward from 16.10.2024
Less Payment approved at last meeting
Pay in approved at last meeting
Less Transfer to deposit 17.10.2024
Transactions since 16.10.2024
Transfer from deposit 06.12.2024
Payment to P.T.J. Wavish grass cutting
Payment to Clerk quarterly salary 3 of 4
Paid in sale of surplus Coronation medals 
CURRENT BALANCE AS AT 29.01.2025
 DEPOSIT ACCOUNT
Brought forward from 16.10.2024
Transactions since 16.10.2024
Transfer from current 17.10.2024
Transfer to current  06.12.2024 
Nov+Dec+Jan Interest
DEPOSIT BALANCE AS AT 29.01.2025
TOTAL BANK ACCOUNTS AS AT 29.01.2025
	£
   5,906 86
        550  00             
           25  00  
    5,000  00
 
        600  00   
        250  00
        500  00
          42  00
    
 



11,601  23
      
     5,000  00 
          600 00 
           40  34
 
 
 
	£
 
 
      
      381  86
 
 
 
        
       
               




              273  86
 
                                
 
 
  
          
 
     £16,041  57  
   
     £16,315  43

	INVOICES TO APPROVE AND PAY 29.01.2025
Transfer between accounts of £1,300
Less Payments
S.C.Village Hall Rent and Annual Donation
Dorset Council Election Recharge
PCC Tree Surgery
Monthly DD for Bronze Hugo Fox Account now set up £11.99 First payment due 03.02.25
FINAL BALANCES TO BE CARRIED FORWARD TO NEXT MEETING AFTER
TRANSACTIONS
Current
Deposit
TOTAL
	 
 
       
 
400  00
  50  00
  780  00  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


343  86 
14,741  57
	 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


£15,085  43


Approved by: I. Moss, J. Waltham
Signature to verify reconciliation with Bank Statements

	170.f
	ROUTINE CORRESPONDENCE
List on File
 
 

	170.g
	MATTERS FOR FURTHER DISCUSSION OR NEXT AGENDA
All agreed that better arrangements needed to be made for meetings after the last year where so many meetings had been needed, some at very short notice.  Ideally, regular meetings, probably three per year to deal with routine decisions and planning where appropriate to be dealt with by holding site meetings. 
Grit bin outside Triangle Cottage is in situ but delivery of the grit/salt has been delayed as there seems to be some confusion at highways about the location. Clerk is following up, some small bags have been purchased to cover the delay.
 

	170.h
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
t.b.a.
 

	170.i
	TIME OF CLOSURE
The meeting closed at 21.34
 


 





